Chancellor’s Advisory Committee on Staff Climate Minutes

20 January 2009, 11:00 a.m. - noon
Hinderaker 3rd Floor Conference Room – Hinderaker Hall

Attendance Table

	VC Diaz
	
	Union Coalition Rep, Crosthwaite
	X

	VP Moses
	
	Asst. Dean Carlson
	

	AVC Rowley
	
	Asst.  VC Allen Ortega
	X

	Professor Ellstrand
	X
	Asst. VC Voce
	X

	AVC Plumley
	
	Diversity Council Rep, Bradeen
	X

	Manager Anderson
	
	Director Lovekin
	

	Communication Chair,  McGrath
	X
	Recognition Chair, Blondel
	X

	Career Oppty. Rep, Lemire
	X
	Staff Assembly Rep, Sims
	

	D. Gracey (representing C. Rowley)
	X
	K. Lane (representing K Lovekin)
	


1. Enhancing staff climate during challenging fiscal times
· HR has created a “draft” website that provides information and resources to assist the campus community in managing through the challenges brought on by the current economic climate.
· Suggestions to enhance the website as well as programs included:

· The time/date of special workshops/seminars need to consider workload peaks, e.g., beginning of quarter is exceptionally busy

· Add a link to the Staff Assembly web site

· Add a link to community resources, e.g., food banks, housing options.  Campus Work/life Coordinator will work with Student Affairs and Staff Assembly
2. Staff Advisors Visit
· The two Staff Advisors will be on the Riverside campus in February; they will be meeting with the CACSC on February 18, 2:45 – 3:30 p.m., Hinderaker 3rd Floor Conference Room.  It was decided to use the presentation outline that committee used in briefing the Chancellor of the status of the committee’s efforts

· Each of the workgroup chairs will need to update the information and send to Marilyn by February 12.

3. Staff Climate Workgroup Update

· Career Opportunities: workgroup needs additional members.   The committee was requested to target and encourage application of new workgroup members with the goal to have applications completed by February 17.

· Communications:  David Gracey provided an update on the Staff Portal; the site is live, all were encouraged to use the site and provide feedback.  Student Affairs expressed interest in having a publisher role to send messages to staff.
· Communications workgroup proposals: proposals were distributed and discussed at the December member; next steps need to be determined

· Recognition:  proposal to enhance the service award program has been distributed, discussed, and submitted for action.

